MINUTES
SAGINAW AREA GIS AUTHORITY

EXECUTIVE MEETING

April 5, 2021
(9:00 am)

Kochville Township VFW Hall / Virtual Zoom
3265 Kochville Road

Saginaw, MI 48604
________________________________________________________________________
Members Present:
Russ Taylor, Chairman; Paul Moore, Treasurer (Zoom); Josh Brown, Member (Zoom); Marc McGill, Member; Alan Malesky, Member; Mariah Kelly, Member; Dan Weaver, Member; David Johnson, Member (Zoom); Justin Staley, Member (Zoom).

Others Present: 
Dan Hoffman, SAGA; Bill Jeruski, SAGA.
Meeting called to order at 9:00am by Chairman Taylor.
Roll Call:



A quorum was present.
Approval of Agenda:
Motion by Malesky with support by Weaver to approve agenda as presented.
Motion Carried.

Approve Minutes from January 11, 2021:

Motion by Malesky with support by Weaver to accept minutes as presented.
Motion Carried.

Accounts Payable and Budget Review:

Moore presented the budget review and reported that SAGA’s money market stood at $499,054.32 and checking at 9,417.70.
He reported that expected revenues had been received.  The expense side was reported as looking good.  He also reported that the aerial grant money had been received.
Motion by Weaver with support by Brown  to accept the Treasurer’s Report.

Motion Carried
Nomination of David Johnson of Saginaw Township as SAGA Vice-Chairman:

Since Randy Pfau has left 911 the SAGA Vice-Chairman position has been left open.  David Johnson, Directior of Saginaw Township Assessing and SAGA Member, has offered to take over the position of Vice-Chairman.
Motion by Moore with support by Weaver to approve David Johnson as Vice-Chairman of SAGA.

Motion Carried unanimously.
Staff Update:

SQL 2019 Installed on New Treasurer’s Server:

Hoffman reported that Saginaw County IT has completed work to upgrade the SQL version on the new Saginaw County Treasurer’s server.  With this update SQL 2019, SAGA is now level with or exceeding the SQL versions currently being run by member municipalities. This upgrade will eliminate compatibility issues SAGA was experiencing with data collection for FETCH from some assessors.
Cost/Acre and Front Foot Now Labeled:
Hoffman reported that the interactive mapping feature on FETCH is now displaying cost per acre as well as font foot for all parcels.  Johnson inquired about the update schedule for this data and was told by Hoffman the updates would take place at the same time as parcel updates which are done 4-5 times a year.
Layers Updates:
It was reported that Jeruski was beginning building footprint updates starting with Thomas Township.  These updates are being facilitated by the new aerials flown in 2020.  The membership was asked to let SAGA know if they were interested in seeing their municipality’s footprint layer updated.
Hoffman reminded members that the new aerials are now on FETCH and also available for use in our aerial swiping tool.  This tool allows aerials from two different years to be viewed side by side on a swipe tool to help illustrate changes to the land over time.  This feature can be found by clicking the TOOLS (wrench icon) dropdown and then selecting Miscellaneous Tools at the bottom of the window.
Hoffman stated that Zoning Updates for Frankenmuth and Tittabawassee had been completed.  It was also reported that the Frankenmuth existing land use layer had been updated.
Computer and ESRI Software Purchase to be approved:

Taylor explained to the board that he had met with Hoffman and Jeruski one month ago and from this discussion it was determined computer and software upgrades were needed.  The items required are: 1 ArcGIS License, 2 new workstations, 1 monitor and 1 laptop computer.  Hoffman explained particulars of each purchase.
Saginaw County IT would facilitate the ordering and purchase of the equipment and SAGA would pay for it.

Motion by McGill with support by Brown to authorize purchase of the described equipment and software.
Motion Carried unanimously.
By-Law Update:

Taylor explained that he had asked Hoffman to contact attorney David Meyer to review our by-laws and make suggestions to updating them for any changes in laws and protocols that may have occurred since the inception of SAGA.  Areas of review include; FOIA, Open Meetings Act, Investment etc. Hoffman reported that he had contacted Meyer and was awaiting a response.  Taylor stressed the importance that SAGA keeps current on its by-laws.  Hoffman said he would report back to the board, for review, any changes that are recommended.

Confirming SAGA Member Representatives:

Taylor explained that SAGA was currently asking each member community to supply a written document appointing two members from their organization to act as representative and alternate for SAGA.  Taylor is asking that the document be signed by a top authority from the member community.  Hoffman has already been in contact with all member units to obtain these appointments.  It was reported that currently ten member communities have yet to respond to the request.
Covid-19 Mapping:

Hoffman reported that SAGA continues to provide daily Covid-19 case maps to the Saginaw County Health Department.  SAGA has provided daily Covid maps since the beginning of the pandemic in March 2020.  It was reported that currently Covid numbers continue to rise in Saginaw County

. E911 Update:

It was reported that though there was a grant that Saginaw County was 

eligible for and which was applied for, we were not chosen as a recipient.  It was reported that Saginaw County was disqualified as having too robust a GIS system, and that the grants were targeted to less financially well off counties.
2020 Aerial Photography Project:

Hoffman reported that the new  aerials flown in  May 2020 are now available on FETCH.  The slower turnaround was attributed by our contractor as due to Covid.  It was reported that there are minor issues with gapping between the 3” and 6” aerials.  Amalgam has stated they will be able to clear up these minor issues.

Hoffman said that we are currently waiting on Kucera to provide us mosaic (compressed) aerials for overall county and 911 use.

It was reported that the State of Michigan had received the aerials per our agreement with them and that they should soon be transferring the $19,000 in grant money to SAGA.

Hoffman said he had been in contact with Dow to give them the new aerials and reiterate SAGA’s desire to partner with them on the next flyover.
Hoffman suggested upping our fly schedule by one year to 2024 instead of 2025.  A twofold reason was given as; 1) More timely data and 2) To beat the five year cycle other municipalities were on in an effort to get a quicker turnaround between fly time and delivery of the aerials.  It was agreed that this idea would be taken under review.
Other Business:

The untimely passing of Rick Hayes, Tittabawassee Township Supervisor, was announced by McGill.  Mr. Hayes was fondly remembered by members for his devotion and years of service to the community.
Jeruski announced that on April 8 the Saginaw County Board of Commissioners is scheduled to consider implementing a countywide resolution declaring a local state of emergency for the purposes of public bodies of Saginaw County to meet by electronic means.  The resolution slated to be considered runs through December 31, 2021.
Taylor asked the membership their opinion about taking SAGA meetings virtual.  All comments were favorable to holding future SAGA meeting remotely via Zoom or other electronic means.

Adjournment:

Meeting adjourned at 9:40 am.
Next General Meeting – 9:00am, April, 19, 2021 via Zoom Meeting.  Connection information to be provided.


Next Executive Meeting – 9:00am, June 7, 2021 via Zoom Meeting.  Connection information to be provided.
Minutes prepared by Bill Jeruski
